
Treasurer – Scott Ryan 

Please accept this, my 2020 convention report as International Treasurer.   

Since my last convention report, I attended the New Hampshire Convention, the fall 

board meeting in Baltimore, and a number of conference calls along the way.  I also represented 

International at the Atlantic Association Rally which my chapter hosted in Charlottetown, PEI 

during 2019.   

My duties as Treasurer, may have been down only a little because of COVID.  There were fewer 

event grants but there is not much work to those.  Where I did see a difference was with reduced 

additions to rosters as there have been significantly fewer rides and events to attract new 

members.  That said, we have had new members and in fact had 16 new chapters join since the 

last convention – there were 17 new chapters at this point last year, so we really are not down 

significantly. 

This past year has seen an increase in the use of the chapters’ @redknightsmc.com e-mail 

addresses as that is now the only address, I send roster information to.  I do still reply to 

whatever address contacts me with changes and I accept those changes from various addresses; 

however, the quarterly updates must come from the official @redknightsmc.com account.  

Regrettably, several chapters have had regalia orders delayed because of a lack of quarterly 

roster updates and I appreciate the understanding chapters have when this happens. 

It has been my pleasure to serve you and I look forward to another year as your Treasurer. 

 

 


